## FINAL – APPROVED

Dr. Neufeldt reported on preliminary fall enrollment data. Student populations are diverse and include freshman, transfer and graduate students; military-affiliated students; international students; adult and traditional-aged students; and students attending on campus, online and at regional centers.

Dr. Neufeldt provided an update on educational prevention and awareness program for students and employees, which include the Campus Sexual Violence Elimination Act (SaVE), requiring annual disclosure of statistics on domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault, and stalking incidents in addition to requirements to inform victims of their rights and what is required to ensure effective, transparent and equitable disciplinary procedures. The video, 1 is 2 Many, dealing with making good choices, was shown and briefly discussed.

Regarding career outcomes, results of a 2013 alumni survey showed that of those who responded, 92% were employed or attending graduate/professional school after graduation; 92% would choose to attend ODU again; 91% would recommend ODU to a friend; 97% are proud to be ODU alumni.

## III. STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

Rodin Ndandula reported on the Monarch Citizenship campaign and highlighted students' achievements and events within the three pillars of responsibility, engagement, and pride. Students appreciate the LiveSafe app, which promotes a safer campus community. Students recently engaged in a discussion hosted by Senator Mark Warner regarding his Student Loan Repayment Act. "Spirit Fridays" are supported by students, faculty and staff by wearing the school colors, blue and silver. For this academic year, the student representative to the Board will work closely with the Student Government Association, highlight the importance of student success, and connect students with faculty and staff so they will have a signature monarch experience.

## IV. SECURITY UPDATE

Chief Harris presented an overview of the safety and security enhancements put in place this summer and reviewed the jurisdiction of the University Police Department, Clery Act reporting responsibilities, and the Clery crime statistics for 2013 and 2014 to date. Giovanna Genard, Acting Assistant Vice President for Marketing & Communications, provided information on strategies to highlight safety enhancements and combat misperceptions.

## V. ATHLETIC UPDATE BY WOOD SELIG, ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

Dr. Wood Selig, Athletic Director, provided Academic Progress Reports on our student athletes. The NCAA developed the Academic Progress Report to track a university's commitment to enhancing the student-athlete's potential of earning their undergraduate degree and provides a "real time" snapshot of a team's eligibility and retention success.